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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 7th September 2009

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Phil Abbitt

Breda Haughton

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

Where July turned into a busy month, August being the holiday season was one of the quietest. However it is a good thing for us all to have a rest and a break. This gives us renewed energy for the month ahead. Club members have not been resting on their laurels. Many are coming to the critical times in their training programmes for half marathons. The first group of Striders putting that training to the test are those undertaking the Beast this weekend. Good luck to all. 

I am sure that we were all saddened to hear of the problems Leighton Buzzard A.C. have encountered with the Police and the Buckinghamshire County Council, Safety Advisory Group, and the forced cancellation of their 10 mile race after 27 successful years. I have been in contact with them to understand the reasoning and objections that the authorities had. Having this information will allow us to keep our eye on the ball with our local authorities. As given out in the notices, Leighton are considering having a “Solidarity” 10 mile training run on Sunday 20th September 2009. Keep an eye on their web site. We will support all moves undertaken by the running bodies to protect our “Road Racing”. All that being said, the Luton Marathon and our Three Counties cross-country league match were presented at the Luton Safety Advisory Group, and received their sanction for the events to take place.

In respect of the issue relating to our tenure at the Regional Sports Centre, and it continuing when the new aquatics centre is built. Dave Young and I met with the Leader of Luton Borough Council, Councillor Hazel Simmons and the project manager for the new centre, Hugh Jenkins, on the 13th August 2009. We saw the plans and put our case for our club to remain an integral part of the new centre. We believe there will be facilities similar to the ones we enjoy now and are very optimistic that Stopsley Striders will continue its association with Active Luton within the new centre. During the development phase, the existing centre will remain open until the new centre opens, therefore giving us continuity of tenure.  

2. Apologies 

Received from Dave Young

3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the July meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

RK has received the deposit refund from Bath Rd Swimming pool regarding the awards evening.   

5. Secretary Report
Correspondence received

UKA  AGM information – 12th Sept.  Rec Summary of Accounts

PACE Newsletter and Road Running Update

SEAA AGM Information, Reports and Accounts – 6th September

TG in communication with Joe Hurley (Race director Leighton Buzzard 10 regarding reasons for cancellation)

Chris McAllister raised issue with UK Road Running Leadership group (Andrew Taylor).  Reply as follows :- “Thanks for your enquiry, RunBritain group are acutely aware of the increasing pressures on road race organisers from highways authorities & the police.  Indeed recognition of the need to address this issue was one of the reasons the group was originally formed.  RunBritain's technical working groups have been working on new practical advice to race organisers on how to meet these challenges and a consultation paper will be circulated within the sport & available on the Race Director's Portal on the RealBuzzRunBritain website this autumn, with a view to hosting a series of technical workshops through England early next year.  The aim of the paper will be 'Securing access to the highway for all road races'. England Athletics are also discussing proposals to appoint a road race development manager with responsibility for organising the regional workshops & providing ongoing support for race organisers.  In the meantime members of the group have been providing advice to race organisers facing problems, including the Leighton Buzzard 10m. I myself have just been elected to UK Members Council as the representative for road running & this is one of the issues I will be seeking to raise.”

Regards, Andrew Taylor

RunBritain - UK Athletics Road Running Leadership Group, ww.realbuzzrunbritain.com/about/
One of the main East Anglian Air Ambulance helicopters (Eurocopter BK117-C1) is making a tour of supporters throughout Bedfordshire and Cambridgeshire on Saturday 17 October 2009. Will be on display at Rufus Centre, Flitwick. 

6. Treasurer’s Report

Balance forecast sheet shown, balance sheet still healthy, but August income slightly down on July, mainly due to holidays.

DD asked if any of the current account balance could be moved to a higher interest account.  

Cheque to be given to Dave Thompson for deposit of Xmas dinner at Co-op club

DD advised that a kit order has been submitted, therefore bill is expected soon

RK advised that comment at August meeting of Ladies 5K profit of £435 is incorrect.  This figure incorporated 100% unaffiliated fees to be paid to ARC, whereas only 30% is to be paid.  RK to advise new figure.

A further six new members were accepted, welcome to Jacky Cody, Kayleigh Gannon, Becky Collings, Emma Harper, Sian Barnard and Martha Ramos-Saeed.

7. July 09 Running Report – Bill Barrett

Last month we advised people to take things easy for a while but we did not expect such a cut back in racing! We only had 4 races recorded in the month of August! We obviously have such power over you all!

Sunday 2nd    Partha Dey completed the UK Ironman Triathlon in 15hrs 41 mins

Sunday 9th   Natalie Barnard ran the Newark half marathon in a PB time of 1hr 29mins 5 secs

Wednesday 19th   Adrian Copp ran the Nene Valley 5k

Sunday 31st   Pam Abbitt ran the Shillingstone 5.3mls hill race in a PB time of 65 mins

That concludes the shortest running report we have ever written! We feel sure that you will all be back in racing mode during September.


On Sunday 25th October Stopsley Striders will be hosting the first league cross-country event of the season. Can we ask you please to put that date in your diary so that if you are not intending to run it you can assist your club in some way. This may be marshalling, helping with the refreshments, paperwork or just showing people where the different facilities are. WE NEED YOU!

There will be a list out soon for runners and helpers. We want people to know how good YOUR club is at not only running but at hosting an event too. So please put your name down on one or other of the lists. Thank you.

8. Strider of the Month.

Strider of the Month for August is Partha Dey, who is given the award for successfully completing the UK Ironman Challenge.

9. Three Counties Cross Country.

Stopsley round, October 25th 2009. – 

L Roe advises loss of revenue for 3 adult football games in the morning, additional cost £117. (main hall £139)

Site plan to be sent to L Roe, resp TG

DY advised that race permit had been applied for from SEAA

Advise local farmers and riding schools of planned event, C McL & TG, also notice in local paper to warn dog walkers. (TG/MB?)

Catering – Breda Haughton and Paulene Plater

Directions and event fact sheet to be completed and sent to Ampthill & Flitwick Flyers for issue– C McL

10. AGM

All current committee, except Breda, prepared to stand next year

Nomination forms to be prepared and made available.
Resp C McL

2008 meeting minutes to made available before meeting, DD to add link to newsletter

Helen to invite Paul Airton, Air Ambulance Fundraising Manager

RK to investigate acquiring a presentation cheque from bank

Accounts to be finalised Sept 30th.

11. A.O.B





· New Swimming Pool

See Chairman’s comments   

· DThompson has arranged a late bar (11:40pm)for the Club’s Christmas Party and paid extra for this. Deposit paid to secure the 12th December hall booking.  Party starts at 7:00 pm with food to be served at approx 8:00pm. Suggested price £15ph.

· 2010 social calendar – D Thompson suggests changing the Quiz Night date and making it a cheaper event.  Propose moving it from May to September 2010 to avoid event clashes and would also provide available dates in May/June for a possible summer outdoor Club event.  Proposal to bring cost down is not provide fish and chips, but offer nibbles instead.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 12th October 2009 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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